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!vIs. Laura Weit
Rivers Coordinator
6 Hazen Drive, POBox 95
Concord NH 03302-0095
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Dear Ms. Weit,
We, the Barrington Planning Board would like to oiler our support to
the Oyster River Watershed Association in your nomination process ()f
the Oyster River to the NH Rivers Management and Protection
Program. A management plan would be developed to identify
management goals and recommend actions to protect the resources and
outstanding qualltiel Ihe river :11 Ihe stote level. Ihe oj
Lilliirunmerl/al Servlcel \1 til ({II/sl \'lIth Ihe developl'nenl and
implementation of the management plan ond enforce regulations
concerning the quality and quantity offlow in protected river segl'nents.
A successful nomination would result in the Oyster River being managed
and protected for its exceptional natural and cultural resources f(Jr
future generations.

Reosons to Support:
Headwaters
Sarnuel A. Tamposi Woter Supply Reserve (SATvVaSR)
Atlamic while cedar plum (U/lII'/Ili/lil II' I

Support past actions to protecl waleI' qualil}' in the headwaters

1fyou have any questions regarding our leller a/support please contact
the Planning Board at (603) 664-5798, Dawn Hatch, Land Use Ojflce

41 Province Lane
Barrington, Nfl 03825

Respeci/ully,

Dawn Hatchfor Barrington Planning Board

41 Province Lane. Barrington, NH 03825



November 4,2009

Ms. Laura Weit
Rivers Coordinator
NIl Department of Environmenta] Services
6 Hazen Drive, P.O. Box 95
Concord, New Hampshire, 03302-0095

Dear Ms. Weit:

The Barrington Conservation Commission would like to offer strong support to the
Oyster River Watershed Association for its nomination of the Oyster River to the NH
Rivers Management and Protection Program. As the town that encompasses the
headwaters of the Oyster River, we have already workcd hare! at protecting much of the
land surrounding the upper reaches of the ri vcr, and we woule! love to see a rnore
comprehensive management plan that will work to protect its entirety.

Just recently the town has supported the construction of a bridge across the upper reaches
oftlle river, in the town-owned Samuel A. Tamposi Water Supply Reserve (SATWaSR),
as an Eagle Scout project. This will help protect the river ane! the wildlife it supports
(e.g. Brook Trout ane! Brook Lamprey).

A rnanagemcnt plan would be developed to identify management goals and recommend
actions to protect the resources and outstanding qualities of the river. A successful
nomination would result in the Oyster River being managed and protected for its
exceptional natural and cultural resources for future generations.

Again, the Barrington Conservation Commission strongly supports the Oyster River
Watershed Association in their nomination process. If you have any questions regarding
our letter of support, contact me at john.walJace@unh.edu.

Sincerely,

.John Wallace
Vice-chair, Barrington Conservation Commission



TOWN OF DURHAM
75 NEWMARKET ROAD

DURHAM, NH 03824-2898
Tel: 603/868-5577
Fax: 603/868-5572

May 25,2010

Ms. Cynthia Copeland
Executive Director
Strafford Regional Planning Commission
2 Ridge 81. Suite 4
Dover, NH 03820

Re: Oyster River Nomination to the NH Rivers Management
and Protection Program

Dear Ms. Copeland:

This letter is to cQnvey the Town of Durham's support of the concept and intent behind
nominating the Oyster River into the New Hampshire Rivers Management and Protection Program for the·
purpose of providing valuable protection to the Oyster River for the Town of Durham and University of
New Hampshire's source water and protecting the Durham/UNH Water System's continued ability to
withdraw water from the Oyster River for drinking water purposes.

,
. The DurhamlUNH Water System has relied upon the Oyster River for source water since the

Arthur Rollins Water Treatment Plant was constructed on the banks of the Oyster River in 1935, and the
Oyster River is expected to continue to be an integral source of drinking water for the Town of Durham
and the University ofNew Hampshire in the future.

We recognize that by protecting the Oyster River, we also protect a way of life for future
generations of water users in addition to the flora and fauna that rely upon on the river and its riparian
habitat.

It is my hope that the Town ofDurham will be kept informed as the nomination process unfolds.

. Should you have further questions in regard to this or any other matter, please do nothesitate to
contact me. ~

LVery~

cc: Town Council
Durham Conservation Commission
Durham Planning Board
Mark Huddleston, UNH President
Paul Chamberlin, UNH Asst. VP Energy & Campus Dev.
Michael Lynch, Public Works Director
Durham Legislative Delegation
Thomas Burack, Commissioner, NHDES

ft't.' Printed on Recycled Paper
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75 NEvV/'v1/\RKET

DU!<!-IAM; NI! 03824··2898
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lebruary 19,20 I (J

M;.;, Laura Weit
Rivers Coordinator
NH Departrnent of Environmental Services
6 Hazen Drive, P.O. Box 95
Concord, New Hampshire, 03302-0095

Dear M;.;, Weit:

At it;.; meeting on February 11,2010 the Durham Commis;.;ion votcd
unanimously to endor;.;e the nomination ofthe fresh water portion of the Oyster River to
the New Hampshire Rivers Management and Protection Pr9gram. The Oyster River i;.; an
important resource for Durham. The river passes througjJA3arrington, Lee, Madbury and
terminates in Durham. Designation provides DurhaJ~twitl;\~ voice in the management of
this vital rewurce. Water resources are limitSci"fl'ygile, dem~~1d planning and
management and call for thoughtful con;.; idei:ati 9d by all concch1ed parties, We can
anticipate increasing problenls in the fut(lrJ,whlch the l<.ivers Management and Protection
Program address. The program gives us a ~G)jcc, SII1CC the Oyster River ends in Durham
it is particularly important that we have an infllicilec Oil the up;.;trcam activitics which
impact the quality and quantity of tho watq,r, We behcve that the Oyster River Watershed
Association, which was founded in 200Q/(o protect, promote and enhance the ecological
integrity and environmental d')Jality gf>tIi.e Oyster River watershed through community
participation and involvement\,y.iH'b'e an important partner in this process.

F'or the 10 n

Stephen Burn;.;

IQ'tl .. .
~*'" Pnn(ed Oil fiecyc!cn/ Paper



TOWN OF LEE
SELECTMEN'S OFFICE

7 MAST RD, LEE, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03861
(603) 659-5414

August 31, 2010

Dear Sir,

The Lee Board of Selectmen wish to add their voice of support of the
nomination of the Oyster River into the New Hampshire Designated
River Program.

We do so confident that the additional protection to the river afforded
by the designation status will be balanced by prudent application of the
applicable laws to riparian landowners - a dynamic equilibrium of
private usage and public good.

Sincerely,

~~::......'...-~~~.~#::=.~~~~
ohn R. LaCourse W. James Griswold Frank . DeRocchi

Board of Selectmen



March 10, ]0

Town of Lee l'hmlun:g Bond
7 Mast

Lee Planning Board



LEE CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Town Hall, 7 Mast Road

Lee, NH 03861

December 18, 2009

Ms. Laura Weit
Rivers Coordinator
NH Department of Environmental Services
P.O. Box 95
Concord, NIl 03302-0095

Dear Ms. Weit:

DEC 1'72000

This letter is in whole-hearted support of the nomination of the Oyster River to the NH
Rivers Management and Protection Program.

The Oyster River is a vital natural resource for the Town of Lee as well as other
communities in the watershed. It serves essential human uses as a municipal water source D:lr
Durham and the University of New I--Iampshire. It also functions as a remarkably valuable habitat
for wildlife and aquatic species, such as the American brook lamprey and the eastern brook trout.
Over the years, voters in our town have recognized tlle importance of protecting riparian lands
along the Oyster as well as stratified drift aquifers that feed and arc fed by it. Still, threats to the
integrity of the river remain, many of which can be dealt with eiJeetively only through a
coordinated system of planning and management.

To sustain the Oyster River's hydrologic, biologic, and socioeconomic values, the
communities in the watershed need a regional perspective on the watershed. Such a perspective
will give added legitimacy to considering impacts on neighboring communities. In our hearts, we
all know that water quality, flood flows, wildlife, and other riverine features do not recognize
municipal boundaries, but being a part oftbe NH Rivers Management and Protection Program will
help us put that I(nowledge into action.

We urge DES to support the nomination of the Oyster River for designation to the NH
Rivers Management and Protection Program to ensure that future generations of New Hampshire
citizens will continue to use and enjoy this resource.

Sincerely,

WilliarnR.Hurnrn, Chair
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13 Town Hall Road

Madbury, New Hampshire 03823

Telephone: (603) 742-5131 " Fax: (603) 742-2505

Ms. laura Weit-Marcum

Dear Ms. Wf;m-MclrClum

May 21,
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MADBURY WATER RESOURCES BOARD
13 TOWN HALL ROAD

MADBURY, NEW HAMPSHIRI~ 03823

March 30, 2010

Ms. Laura Weit
Acting F<ivers Coordinator
NH Department of"' Environmental Services
29 Hazen Drive; PO Box 95
Concord, NH 03302-009

Dear Ms. Weit:

The Madbury Water Resources Board would like to offer Oln strong support to the Oyster River
Watershed Association in their nomination of the. Oyster River to the NH Rivers Management
and Protection Program. The Bellamy Reservoir (supplying 60% of Portsmouth's water) is
located in Madbury, so we have long ,lll d th ne cI foJ' region:11 or watershed !J:1secl
approaches to be effective water resource management. Current nitrogen issues In the Great
Gay also highlight the need [or regional based solution co water resource Issues.

The highest policy goal in the Madbury Master Plan is to: Protect water resources in Madbury
from contaminaUon, depletion and disfigurement using watershed management principles. Act as
stewards for municipal and regional water supplies located within the Oyster River, Bellamy
River, and Little Bay wa tersh eds. Th e Plan go es on to en cou rage land use po l icies, su ch as
ordinances, best management practices, and protection districts to protect water resources.
There is also the recommendation to "support the efforts of watershed associations, regional
planning comrnission, and municipalities to coordinate water protection and management within
the Bellamy Clnd Oyster River watersheds" and "incorporate actions, regulations, and policies
from watershed rnanogemenL plans" through the Town's boards and commissions.

We believe that most of Madbury's land use restrictions equal or exceed those that come with a
successful river designation, The determination of the river's instream flow values is critical to
the equitable protection of all the significant resources and users of the Oyster. The
establishment of the local river advisory committee will provide the structure for regional
discussions and approaches which do not now exist. The development of a watershed
management plan to identify management goals and recommend actions to protecc the
resources and outstanding qualities of the river will go far to promote consistent land use
across the watershed cornmunities. The Commission also believes that increased focus on the
Riv I' wi]] promote ,1 better public understanding of the j'esources, and thdt additional and
coordinated attention from the State is d neeclec! step forward.

We strongly support the designation which will aid in the Oyster River being managed and
protected for its exceptional natural and cul tural resources for future generations. If you have
any questions regarding our letter of support, please do not hesitate to contact us.

arret Ahlstrom
Chair, Madbury Water Resources Board



MADBURY CONSERVATION COMMISSION
13 TOWN HALL ROAD

MADBURY, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03823

IVlall:h 9. iliU

Ms. Laura Weit
Acting Rivers Coordinator
NH Department of Environrnental Services
29 Hazen Drive; PO Box 95
Concord, NH 03302-009

Dear Ms. Weit:

The Madbury Conscrvation Commission would like 10 olfer our strong support to the Oyster
Rivcr Watershed Association in thcir nomination 0 th leI' River to the i',H 1\1 rs
Management and Protection Program. While only a small portion of the proposed l)I'otccted
corridor occurs in Madbury, twenty-two percent of the watershed occurs in Madbury and the
abutting city of Dover. The town of Madbury has long recognized the need for regional or
watershed based approaches if there is to be effective management of the val uable water
resources in our area.

'Ihe highest policy goal in the Madbury Master Plan is to: Protect ,valeI' resources in iVladbury
In contaminalion. 1'1 ((nd mel'll us wOlershed mi,rnaY",ement iples. Acl

as stewards jor tJlun and of II'olel" s located \;vithin the IeI' River, Bellamy
River, LittfeBay watersheds. The Plan goes on to encourage land usc policies, sllch as
ordinances, best management practices, and protection districts to protect water resources,
There is also the recommendation to "support the efforts of watershed associations, regional
planning commission, and municipalities to coordinate water protection and management within
the Bellamy and Oyster River watersheds" and "incorporate actions, regulations, and policies
from watershed management plans" through the Town's boards and commissions,

We believe that most of Madbury's land use restrictions equal or exceed those that come with a
successflll river designation. The determination of the river's instrcam flow values is critical to
the equitable protection of all the signi ficant resources and users of the Oyster. The
c tablishment of thc local river advisory committee vvill provide the structure for regional
discussions and approaches which do not now cxist. Thc development of a watershed
managerncnt plan to identify managernent goals and recommend actions to protect the resources
and outstanding qualities of the river will go far to prornote consistent land use across the
waters hed eomrn unities, 'The Com miss ion al so bel ieves th at incrcased foe us on the River wi II
promote a better public understanding of the resources, and that additional and coordinated
attention from the State is a needed step forward.

Again, we strongly support the designation of the Oyster River, If you have any questions
regarding our letter of support, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Res pee tfu Ily,

Eric Fiegen
Chair, Madbury Conservation Commission



UNIVERSITY of Nnv HAMPSHIRE

UNHIDURHAM WATER SYSTEM
J00 STONE QUARRY DRIVE

DURHAM, NH03824

UNH- Water Utilities
Tel: (603) 862-1390

Fax: (603) 862-0143

May 24,2010

Kyle Pimental
GIS/Communications Technician
Strafford Regional Planning Commission
2 Ridge St. Suite 4
Dover, NH 03820

Town ofDurham Public Works
Tel: (603) 868-5578

Fax: (603) 868-8063

RE: Oyster River Nomination to the NH Rivers Management and Protection Program

Dear Mr. Pimental:

The managers of the UNH/Durham Water System (UDWS) support the concept and intent
behind nominating the Oyster River into the New Hampshire Rivers Management and
Protection Program for the purpose of providing valuable protection of the Oyster River for
the UDWS's source water and protecting the UDWS's continued ability to withdraw water
from the Oyster River for drinking water purposes. The UDWS has relied upon the Oyster
River for source water since the Atihur Rollins Water Treatment Plant was constructed on the
banks of the Oyster River in 1935, and the Oyster River is expected to continue to be a key
source of drinking water for the Town of Durham and the University of New Hampshire in
the future. We recognize that by protecting the Oyster River, we also protect a way oflife for
future generations of water users in addition to the flora and fauna that rely upon on the river
and its riparian habitat.

Please continue to keep us informed as the nomination progresses.

Sincerely,

UNIVERSITY OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

By:
Paul D. Chamberlin, P.E.
Assistant Vice President
Energy & Campus Development

cc: Todd Selig, Town Administrator
Michael Lynch, Director of Public Works

TOWN OF DURHAM

By:
David Cedarholm, P.E.
Town Engineer



December 10, 2009

Ms. Laura Weit
Rivers Coordinator
NT-I Department of Environmental Services
6 Hazen Drive, P.O. Box 95
Concord, New Hampshire, 03302,0095

Dear Ms, Weit:

DEC 162009

'1'he New Hampshire Fish and Game Department is in full support ofthe Oyster River
Watershed Association for its nomination oftlle Oyster River to the NH Rivers
Management and Protection Program. The Oyster River became a primary focus area for
the department during the development ofNew Hampshire's Wildlife Action Plan.
Seven fish species of conservation concern, more than any other river in the state, are
known to exist in the Oyster River. One of which, the now state endangered American
brook lamprey, exists nowhere else in New Hampshire.

The Oyster River is also important to migratory Ilsh, including blueback herring and
American eel, which have shown signs of population declines throughout their range.
The headwaters of the Oyster River are home to populations of brook trout supported by
spring fed streams, which are unusually abundant for the region. This source of
groundwater is critical, not only for use by the towns in the watershed, but also for
maintaining a steady supply of clean water for the species that inhabit the river.

'fhe high quality aquatic habitat in the Oyster l~iver watershed is under considerable
threat from the rapid expansi on of suburban development in southeastern New
Hampshire. There arc signs of impacts !i'om stormwater runoff, undersized stream
crossings, and pollution from fertilizers and road salt throughout the waterslled.
Designation uncler the Rivers Management and Protection Program would be a critical
step toward curbing some of these threats and expanding the awareness of this valuable
aquatic resource.

Sincerely,

Mattllew Carpenter
Fish Conservation Program Biologist
New Hampshire Fish and Game Department



Piscataqua ~egjon Estuarios Partnershil>
University of ~~ew Hampshite
Nosmith Hall, t 31 Main Stroot

Durh811'1. NH 03824

December 14,2009

Laura Weit
Rivers Coordinator
NH Department of Environmental Services
6 Hazen Drive, P.O. Box 9.5
Concord, New Hampshire 03302~0095

Dear Laura:

On behalfof the Piscataqua Region Estuaries Partnership (PREP), I express my strong support for the Oyster
River Watershed Association's nomination of the Oyster River as a designated river in the New Hampshire
Rivers Management and Protection Program. PREP is a collaborative watershed program established to protect,
restore, and monitor the environmental quality of the Crt'eat Bay Estuary and Hampton~Seabrook Estuary.

PREP has a history of collaboration with and support for the Oyster River Watershed Association and
watershed communities to implement p~jects and activities to improve water quality and protect the natural
resources in the Oyster River watershed. Most recently PREP completed a comprehensive inventory ofculverts
in the freshwater portion of the watershed to assess risk offailure during storm events, In 2010, PREP plans to
support oyster restoration projects in the Oyster River.

The Oyster River is a unique and important resource for our region that should be designated to ensure
protection of the river's natural resources, water quality, and wildlife habitats. 'The water quality orthe Oyster
River influences the health of the Great Bay Estuary system. Protection of the river benefits the watershed
communities adjacent to the river, as well as the larger seacoast region that is dependent on high quality waters
and healthy fisheries habitats.

The Oyster River watershed, like other coastal watershed areas, is seeing tremendous growth and development
pressures that have the potential to affect water quality, aquatic habitat, and other wildlife habitats. Proactive
solutions to protect and manage the Oyster River system require mu1ti~community, multi~party coordination.
Designation of the river and the establishment of a local advisory committee are key steps in developing a
successfhl and integrated strategy to protect the river. PREP supports the development and implementation of
subwatershed plans within the larger coastal watershed area.

If! can provide any additional information to assist the N1I Department of Environmental Services and the NH
Legislature in reviewing the nomination to designate the Oyster River, please let me know.

Sincerely,

~f~
Jennifer Hunter
Director

cc: Kyle Pimental, Strafford Regional Planning Commission (electronic copy)
Dick Weyrick and Chuck Cox, Oyster River Watershed Association (electronic copy)



August 23, 2010

Dear Commissioner Burack:

As we move forward in the protection of our state's natural and surface waters, it is evident that we must treat each 
part of the complete watershed as a unified whole and not selectively isolate its parts while ignoring others.  Only by 
protecting the whole, can we actually protect any.

With this in mind the Southeast Watershed Alliance board of directors voted at its meeting on August 19, 2010  to 
endorse placing three rivers, namely the Oyster River, and the remaining portions of the Lamprey and Exeter Rivers, 
into the New Hampshire Rivers Management and protection Program, under RSA 483.

This triple nomination will be a step forward in assisting Southeast Watershed Alliance and others in their efforts to 
protect coastal water resources, including the Great Bay Estuary.   The Alliance encompasses 42 municipalities in the 
southeastern New Hampshire, and is home to about 22% of the state's population.

Thank you for considering these three nominations as a protected  "watershed", and we ask that you accept these 
rivers into the NH Rivers Management program.

Sincerely,

Michael Adam Perfit
Secretary
Southeast Watershed Alliance

Commissioner Thomas Burack
NH Department of Environmental Services
29 Hazen Drive
Concord, NH 03301

Southeast Watershed Alliance

222 International Drive
Suite 175

Portsmouth, NH 03801
☎ (603)559-0028 info@southeastwatershedalliance.org





TheNature
Conservancy.

SAVING THE LAST GREAT PLACES ON EARTH

December 9, 2009

Great Bay office
112 Bay Road
Newmarket, NH 03857

tel [603] 6592678

fax [603J 6592729

New Hampshire Chapter
22 Bridge Stree!; 4th Floor

Concord, NH 03301-4987

tel [603] 2245853
fax [603] 228.2459

DEC 112009

Worldwide Office
Arlington, Virginia

tel [703] 841.5300
nature.org

Ms, Laura Weit
Rivers Coordinator
NH Department of Environmental Services
6 Hazen Drive, P.O. Box 95
Concord, New Hampshire, 03302-0095

Dear Ms. Weit:

The Nature Conservancy's New Hampshire Chapter strong supports the efforts of the
Oyster River Watershed Association to nominate the Oyster River for the NH Rivers
Management and Protection Program. The Nature Conservancy (TNC) is deeply vested
in the future health of the Great Bay Estuary, and the Oyster River tributary is one of
seacoast's most important focus areas.

In particular, the Oyster River may be the key to long tenn recovery of oyster populations
in the entire system. Oysters are the linchpin to a healthy ecosystem since they filter out
nutrients and sediments, and provide excellent habitat for estuarine fish. In Great Bay
Estuary, many hundreds of acres of oyster reefs have been lost due to disease, harvest,
and pollution. Still, a highly-resilient reef remains in the Oyster River. Nature
Conservancy staff, along with partners including the University of New Hampshire, are
working to protect this local population and to restore oysters back to their natural
abundances. TNC has reestablished about 30,000 young oysters in the river in the past
two years and future expansion is planned. We believe that enhanced oyster populations
in the Oyster River will become a seed source for the entire estuary and improve filtering
capacity for healthier eelgrass beds and other fish habitat areas throughout Great Bay.

A management plan for the Oyster River would be invaluable to reduce land-based
impacts that degrade water quality and harm fragile estuarine habitats, like oysters and
eelgrass. The Nature Conservancy enthusiastically supports the OR Watershed
Association to move this agenda forward and to secure an Oyster River designation.



DEC V1200,9



Coastal Conservation Association
Of New Hampshire

Post Gilicc Box 4372,41 Portsmouth, NH 03802
phone: (G03) 731-2669 <I> E-mail cCClnh@worldpath.net

Web i\ dcI rcss ·c;c;~lIJ.b,Qm

Stat(' Board of' Directors

.J Jcffrcy Barnum
['rcsident

.I.ibarnum(ZiJcor11cast.nel

Donald L, Swanson
Vice President

Ms. Laura Wed
Rivers Coordi nator
NIT DES
6 Hazen Drive, PO Box 95
Concord, NIT, 03302-0095

Re: Oyster River Nomination

Ms, Weit,

DEC 142009 Dec. 12, 2009

IVlichllCI Hccvc
Il"easurer

Gorclon Thompson
Secrctilry

Dr , illTV /\Ihril)hl

Peter AnwI'os,1
Michael J 13at'llell
Capt. Dave Beattie

Bryant Bicld<ml
nob [lode

B. David Bryan
Phi I Dcst<)sses
Clms Fenet'ly
Rohen lelTi

Dr Milch Kalier
Capt. Da ve (] iItens

Silas (JmclDn

John I: 11,1hif!
J)ollald I.olell . .I I'

Christian Stallkamp
Mike Watosky

Capt. Peter Whelan
(j, Ritchie White
Malt McCarthy

[lien (;octhcl

The Coastal Conservation Association of Nt! is clecLicated to assuring healthy marine
resources for the benent oral! users. We all know that Great Bay has not been so
great of'late Tlle litany of negatives is long and depressing Any improvement in the
water quality entering the estuary would be welcomed.

'fhe CCA NH board of directors unanimously endorses the nomination of the Oyster
River to the NH Rivers Management and Protection Program by the Oyster River
vVatershed Association. Once the management goals arc in place, we hope that the
resulting, recommended actions will have some teeth in them to bring about
immediate ancllasting improvements in the watershed and the estuary. The bay
cannot afford to wait too long.

Please let me know how the nomination process progresses. Contact me if you feel
that we can be of further assistance.

Thank you,

Jeff BarnuJll
Pres, CCA NH
603 770 1

DEDICATED TO CONSERVING Nlnv IIAIVIPSHIRE'S MARINI~ RI~SOURCES

The Coastal Conservation i/ssociation ojNN ("Cell Nfl") is an wlincOIporated slate chaptet' ofthe
Coastal Conservation f/ssociation ("CCII "), which has over f)o,UOO nll'lnIJerl' in seventeen

states. ('('II is a nonprofit. public charitv corporation thai is qualified under IRe §50 I (c)(3).
Donations 10 ('('Ii tV II orc lUX deductihle under 111(' ,11/7i!
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Lalll'a Weit, Rivers Coordinator
NH Departmcnt of' Envirol1111cnt,iI Scrvlccs
RE: Oystel' River Nomination

De,lr rvls \Veit,

Deeel11ber 29,2009

Board of Directors:

Nancy Carmer -Rollinsford

Steve Dibble - Rochester

Kevin - Dover

Nancy Lambert: - Durham

L.lnda McGivern Hollinsfurd
C,111 l\)ulsen - Dover

Sam Reid " Dover

Executive Director

Anna Boudreau

Land Agent
John Wallace

The Str(l;fliml Rivers
C(Ifi\'er)l!ll/t~)lis0 I/lil/profi!

fond Ims! dedicaled !o l/ie

prolecLiol/ o/Ihe IWLuraf
resource,s', and

charac!er e/land Ihroughoul

I am writing in suppOI't of'the nomllHltlOIl of'thc Oystcr River as a deSignated rivcr uncleI' the NH
Rivers Management Protection Program, The Oyster River, while rclatively small, IS an impOi"lant
tributary to Gl'eat Bay, The impairment of the river (Ind its trihutaries negativcly imllacts the watcr
quality of Great Bay and better management oCthe river <lnd its watershcd could licantly
imlmJVe this important estuarine system.

The Gi'cat Bay Protection IJal'tnership, the municipalities in the watershed and othcr organizations
and have demonstnlteclthe impoi"lall(:e ofthc Oyster River watershed ,1I1dlhclr cOl11ll1itnlellt
to it by invcstillg ilicant rcsourccs into thc conservalion of lIs watershed. They hal'c invested
millions ol'dollars to aCCluil'C land and eonsel'vation casements. CXpal'tieulal' 110lC IS the Samucl A.
Tamposi Water Supply Reserve in 13arrlngton thatlxotects almost 1300 acres, much ohvhich IS in
the hcadwatcrs 0 f the Oyster River.

While thel'e have bccn rnany consel'vation successes in protecting the river, there is stili work to be
done, The watershed still includes significant pieces ofunli'agmented land that remain threatened by
development in th.is nmn1ally rapidly developing pal-t of the state. The river also benefits from
significant lengths of undeveloped shoreline, and its watershed includes large portions of high value
wildlife habitDt, according to NH Fish and (JDme Most critically, the Oyster River scrvcs as a public
watcr supply {CH' thc LJnivlTsity of New Hampshire and surl'Ounding community

The Oystcr River Watershcd Association, a grass-mots org'1I1iz.alion, has bcen dil in monitoring
the water quality and providing educational opp0l'lunltles fOl' Citizens 10 becoillc more Illmiliar With
the rivcr and the imporUlntrolc it plays in their communities Thc towns of Durham, Lee and
Madbury have even en1bl',lced the river as the symbol ol'their collective cOllllllunitics by naming
theil' school district and middle and high schools after the river, In addition, the proximity of the
river to the large student population on the UNH campus clll'iches it cducatlonal andl'ccl'cational
values, The river hosts not only the UNH cl'ew teams but also the many other- recrcatlonalists such as
thc Gl'cat Bay Rowing club,

'fhe Stl'afford Rivcrs Conservancy is a nOIl-pl'OfitlallCltrust established ill I()89 wilh the primary
ol'protecting thc rivers ofStralTord County by consel'ving lal1ds loeatcd on thc shorelines oCour
rivet'S, Since thcn our mission has cxpanded to conscl've not only the critical riparian zones but the
associated uplands throughout the watershed thai contribute to ,I healthy rivCl' ecosystcm throughout
the l'eglOn. We believe that the inclusion oCthc Oystel' Rlvcr in the NH Rivcl's Managcment
Protection Progl'Hm would bc ,I significant step 111 ilchieving Olll' mission or protecting StrafTord
County's rivers,

Sinccrely,

>1 /?,///1-<4'(:,,:;d'<.4'4"<:I£A-,

Anna Boudl'cau, Executive Directol-

Cc: Kevin rv!cEncancy, PreSident

PO Box 623 • Dover, Nil 03821-0623 • (603) 516-0772' SlrafforclRivcrsCOllSerVftllcy.org
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Laura Weit
NH DES Rivers Coordinator
P.O. Box 95
Concord NH 03302-0095

Dear Laura,

We, the nonprofit Gundalow Company, would like to offer our strong support to the Oyster River
Watershed Association in your nomination process ofthe Oyster River to the NH Rivers
Management and Protection Program. Our mission is to "protect the Piscataqua Maritime Region
through education and action." We understand that onc end result of this process would be the
development of a management plan to identitY management goals and recommend actions to protect
the resources and outstanding qualities of the river. At the state level, the Department of
Environmental Services will assist with the development and implementation of the management
plan and enforce regulations concerning the quality and quantity of flow in protected river segments.
A sllccessful nomination would result in the Oyster River being managed and protected for its
exceptional natural and cultural resources for future generations.

The Town of Madbury recognizes the importance of protecting the Oyster River and its natural
resources as evidenced by the Town's existing water resource and natural resource chapters. Both of
these sections are directly set up to protect all water resources from incompatible land uses, thus
protecting the health and general welfare of the community. Madbury has also made significant
advances in insuring sufficient water supplies exist for all residents, as well as native wildlife and
plant communities. The portion of the Oyster River Watershed located in Madbury contains critical
wetland habitat and important water sources for the residents of the town and in surrounding
communities.

Again, the Gundalow Company strongly supports the Oyster River Watershed Association in their
nomination process. If you have any questions regarding our letter of support, contact me at
603-433-9505 or info@gundalow.org

Sincerely,

~~) ~kY
Molly Bolster
Executive Director

llJe Gundalo'W Company iJ a 1101t-prq/it c/)arita/;/e OIgflnizatioti under IRS Sec. ,'iOl(c)(j)





Malcolm R. McNeill, Jr.
44 Colony Cove Road
Durham, NH 03824

I
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JUtJ 1420

June 11,2010

Ms. Laura Weit
Rivers Coordinator
NH Department of Environmental Services
6 Hazen Drive
PO Box 95
Concord, NH 03302-0095

Dear Ms. Weit:

Please be advised that I am opposed to the nomination of the Oyster River
Watershed Association to the NH Rivers Management and Protection Program. I believe
that the Oyster River is adequately protected under local state and federal regulations, and
that additional oversight is unnecessarily redundant and will adversely affect the ability
of private property owners to reasonably use their property.

Very truly yours,

~Olm R. McNeill, Jr.
Email: McNeill(?ilMcNeill-law.com

MRM/jhf
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